Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 7 January 2015 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Eden, Styles, Campbell, Best, Hanmer, District Cllr Williams, Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer) and 2 members of the public.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Turner
	15/001
	Declarations of Interest: Cllr Eden declared an interest in the village allotments.

	15/002
	Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting on 3 December 2014 were proposed by Cllr Campbell, seconded by Cllr Best, unanimously RESOLVED as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

	15/003
	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda: the keys to the new noticeboard for Barford St John do not fit the lock.  Cllr Best has contacted the manufacturer.

	15/004
	Parish Clerk's Report:
Outages in Power Supply:  The Parish Clerk had written to Western Power Distribution expressing concerns at the number of outages in the two villages.  She had received a response from the Distribution Manager apologising for the inconvenience.  There are two main issues:
a) Firstly, trees have been growing into the lines which cause circuits to trip.  There is an extensive tree cutting programme and this should assist to reduce issues in the Bloxham area.

b) Secondly, there is a repetitive issue of large birds, predominately buzzards, landing on overhead towers.  Because of their large wing span they can bridge between conductors, causing circuits to trip.  Western Power has sourced a specialised insulating shroud and is fitting this along the 66k V overhead line feeding into the Bloxham area.

In addition they have upgraded the electrical plant of the main substation and are installing a second transformer at the Bloxham site.
Councillors asked the Parish Clerk to respond to Western Power Distribution thanking them for their detailed response.


	15/005
	Correspondence:  emailed to Cllrs throughout the month 

	15/006

	Public Participation:  Cllr Hobbs brought the item on Allotments under Parish Matters forward.  Jeff Elliott, the Allotment Representative explained that there were a number of issues which needed clarification.  Following a lengthy discussion the following matters were agreed:
· The rabbit fencing needs repair in a number of places.  Users must seek pre-approval from the Parish Council before any repairs are undertaken and if agreed, the Parish Council will pay for any materials purchased.

· A tenant wants to remove an old shed from his plot.  It has an asbestos roof.  Mr Elliott will ask the tenant to obtain 3 quotations for safe removal from site.  The Parish Council will consider the matter again once the quotations have been provided.
· There is a large amount of rubbish on the site which tenants have accumulated over time.  Councillors agreed that Mr Elliot can organise a skip for a few days so that the site can be cleared.  The invoice should be made out to Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council and sent to the Parish Clerk for payment.

· Councillors agreed unanimously that a tenancy agreement should be sent out to all tenants for signature and return.

· Five of the six Councillors agreed that the allotment fee for 2015 should be increased by £2.  In future allotment fees will be considered annually.

Cllr Hobbs thanked Mr Elliott for the time he spends overseeing the site.

 

	15/007
	County Councillor’s Report:  in the absence of Cllr Fatemian there was nothing to report.



Chairman’s initials………………..






Date………………………………

	15/008
15/008/1

15/008/2
15/008/3
	District Councillor’s Report:  Cllr Williams reported on the following items:
South Lea Barn:  Further to complaints from parishioners at the December meeting regarding continuous generator noise emanating from the property, Cllr Williams contacted District Councillor Jelf who represents South Newington and also the CDC Planning Department for an update. Michelle Jarvis at CDC Planning is dealing with the issue.  The owner has advised her that the usual ‘silent’ generator is away being repaired and a replacement generator is responsible for the current noise pollution.  This will be replaced once the original ‘silent’ generator has been repaired.
Damage to Barford Bridge:  Cllr Williams has contacted Mr Chris Softley at OCC Highways to ask when repairs are scheduled.  There has been no response so far and so he is following this up.
Clearing of roadside drains and gullies:   Cllr Williams has contacted Mr Gordon Kelman at OCC Highways to arrange a site visit to schedule much needed clearing of roadside drains and gullies at the bridge.  There has been no response so far and so he is following this up.


	15/009
	Parish Matters:

	15/009/1


	First Aid Courses:  The first St John Ambulance course for 14 participants will take place on
26 January from 10.00am – 1.00pm.  A second session will be arranged in due course.


	15/009/2
	Play Equipment West Close:  Cllr Styles has submitted the pre-planning application to Cherwell District Council and is awaiting a reply.


	15/010
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 1)


	15/010/1
	One planning application was received during December.  14/102015/F, 2 Old Council House, Townsend, StM.  Porch, two storey side, part single storey rear extension. There were no objections, although one Councillor is concerned that this will change the appearance and character of a satisfying group of pre-war houses.


	15/010/2
	Cherwell District Council granted two planning/TCA applications.

	15/010/3
	Cherwell District Council refused retrospective application 14/01684/LB on 19 December 2014 - Laurel Cottage, Church St, StM.  Replacement of 5 wooden windows and 2 wooden doors with PVCU fittings to the rear of the property.  The Parish Council had no objection to the application.



	15/011

	Reports from Meetings: there were none.

	15/012
	Finance:

	15/012/1

15/012/2
	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedules of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £337.49 (detailed in Annex 2).  Cllr Eden moved acceptance of the payments detailed, this was seconded by Cllr Best and approved unanimously.
Cllr Eden gave the Parish Clerk a cheque for £65 from Barford Playground Committee.  This was in payment of the statutory annual inspection of the play equipment.


	AOB
	a) Painted signage on the roads in Barford St Michael is becoming worn (e.g. SLOW signs).  The Parish Clerk will contact OCC Highways.
b) The stile at the end of Horn Hill leading to Hempton is in disrepair, as is the one further on at the end of the field.  The Parish Clerk will contact OCC.

c) The lid of the dog bin in Summer Ley is functional but needs some attention.

d) A dog owner is leaving bags of dog excrement on the wall bordering the Potteries to West Close footpath, even though there is a dog bin nearby.

e) There is a drain in the middle of High St, near The Ledge, which is approximately 4-6 inches below the road level.  This is a hazard to cyclists, motorcyclists and pedestrians.  The Parish Clerk will report the matter to OCC Highways.

f) Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on       http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.


The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 4 February 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


